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APPROVAL TO REFINANCE THE 1997 VIRON PROJECT LEASE AND FINANCE THE PURCHASE OF A NEW E-MAIL SYSTEM

A Recommendation

Introduction
The University entered into an energy savings project with Viron Corp. in 1997 to complete a variety of construction projects around the campus, the cost of which was $8.6 million.  Financing for this project, including the equipment installed as part of the project, was accomplished through a capital lease with Comerica Leasing, a division of Comerica Bank.  The interest rate on this financing is 5.5125%.  Prepayment of this lease is provided for in the lease agreement.  Analysis of this prepayment option has been made to determine that there are potential savings for the university if it refinances this debt through a loan agreement with Comerica Bank at a currently offered rate of 2.75%.  The loan repayment period would remain the same as under the capital lease agreement.

In addition, the university has recently committed to purchase a new e-mail system for which financing of $526,094 is being evaluated.  This bank loan at a rate of 2.75% has been determined, through inquiry with other lending institutions, to be the least cost method of financing this project.  This option is expected to be more advantageous than internally financing the project.  As a result, the university is recommending that the 1997 lease be refinanced and, at the same time, the e-mail system be financed through the same method thereby minimizing the cost to the University of financing these two projects.

Recommendation

WHEREAS, the Oakland University Board of Trustees wishes to assure that the university enjoys the lowest cost financing for its projects; now, therefore, be it


RESOLVED, that the Vice President for Finance and Administration be authorized to sign a loan agreement with Comerica Bank for a borrowed amount not to exceed $5,100,000 at an annual rate of interest not to exceed 2.75% for a repayment period of 52 months for the purpose of prepaying the 1997 lease with Comerica Leasing and to provide funds to finance a new e-mail system for the university, the loan to be payable from General Revenues and secured, if deemed appropriate by the Vice President for Finance and Administration, by a pledge of General Revenues; and, be it further


RESOLVED, that the loan agreement be reviewed and approved by the Office of the General Counsel prior to execution and shall be in compliance with the law and university policies and regulations and shall conform to the legal standards and policies of the Board of Trustees.  
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Budgetary Implications

It is anticipated that the university will save $228,000 over a 52 month period as a result of refinancing the Comerica Lease.  Additional savings accrue as a result of financing the e-mail system at this lower rate as well, perhaps as much as $12,150 as a result of taking advantage of the lower rate of interest being offered on the larger refinancing.
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